Route 1, Box 39 83341

Dear Lucy:

Have not had time since you left to write and thank you for the slides and the fine report on both the field school and Francois' book. Thank you so very much.

Swanson was so impressed with all the reports of the students that he promptly zeroxed all of them and wrote a report on the success of the school and sent copies of all to Lieban, Coe, Mayer-Oaks, Wormington and lord knows who. But it was quite a compliment to all the students.

Francois was not able to come to the US in Sept. but now plans to come next year and is proposing that ISU try to get together with Pullman and NSF for monies to bring over Tixier and then have a two-month get together with myself and Gene and some selected students to really get down to the nitty gritty. Hope it comes off and, if so, hope you can attend. Swanson is also going to propose another field school to NSF for next Summer and would be delighted to have some of you old pros come back and act as instructors. Hope that, too, materializes.

We have been so busy filming a series of four films which will cover pressure work, blademaking, thermal treatment, the principle of the cone, etc., etc. Have to return next week for more work and we have already shot over 20,000 feet of film. Hope they will be good.

Junius just wrote that he got the picture of him flintknapping and seemed so happy with it. Isn't he a great person. Am certainly looking forward to seeing all of you in New York in February but will try to sneak away to Mexico for December.

Keep "doing your thing" and we will work on any problems you encounter when I am in New York. Please give my regards to Lanning and will hope to see him also.

Sincerely.

Don